Timeline for this Project

 September 22 – October 3    
TEACHER IN-SERVICE  PART 1   



Mr. Chuck Bueter (PHM Patron and LTBN Co- Developer) and I will visit your school for a 20- minute introductory presentation.


September 22 to March 6

PLANETARIUM PRESENTATIONS



The show content will vary from grade level to grade level; however, the theme of Light Pollution will be in all the shows.


November 4 – November 19
TEACHER IN-SERVICE PART 2



Chuck and I will visit your school to present the “nuts and bolts” of this project, which will include a  DVD with chapters related to lesson plans, demonstrations, stories,  and history.   You’ll be able to pick and choose lessons, demos and stories for your classroom presentations.


January 5 - March 6
CLASSROOM INSTRUCTION  


Present Let There Be Night elements of your choice to your students sometime between early January and the first week of March.


March 14 to March 28, 2009
 QUANTIFYING LIGHT POLLUTION


The second half of March has been designated by the IYA as the time frame for international measurement of light pollution.  All Third thru Eighth Grade students in PHM will quantify light pollution by the Orion Star Count.  That is, these students will compare their respective view of Orion (as seen from outside their home at night) with Orion star charts that have various levels of light pollution.



In addition, Fifth and Eighth Grade students along with possible High School classes will quantify light pollution by using hand held Sky Quality Meters and the knowledge of their latitude and longitude.  The students, with Teacher assistance, will plot the data and compare it via the Internet with global information.  After two weeks the students will evaluate their data and compare their data with other PHM schools.


April 1 -  May 1, 2009
DATA ANALYSIS



Corporation-wide light pollution data will be gathered and analyzed by a team of students selected from each school.


May 11, 2009, 
SCHOOL BOARD MEETING


This analysis will then be presented to the PHM School Board of Trustees during the first Board Meeting in May.

